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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2014-483
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: July 22, 2014
Committee(s) of Reference: R, F
Date of Analysis: July 24, 2014
Type of Action: Authorization to employ outside legal counsel; appropriation; authorizing carry-over and reversion of funds; requesting emergency passage
Bill Summary: The bill authorizes the Office of General Counsel to employer former General Counsel Cindy Laquidara of the Akerman, LLP law firm as special counsel to complete the litigation in 4 pending federal court cases and to advise and consult on pension reform issues, at a maximum cost of $150,000.
Background Information: Effective July 1, 2014, Ms. Laquidara resigned her position as General Counsel and took a position with the Akerman, LLP law firm. In December 2013 another former City attorney, Carol Mirando, resigned from the Office of General Counsel to take a position as a federal magistrate. The City is currently involved in 4 federal lawsuits in which Ms. Laquidara and Ms. Mirando were involved: Monaco v. City of Jacksonville, a case involving an alleged violation of the Americans with Disabilities Act by the City in refusing to let a number of City employees join the pension plan because medical exams found pre-existing medical conditions; and U.S. v. City of Jacksonville, et. al., Smith, et. al. v. City of Jacksonville and NAACP v. City of Jacksonville, cases alleging racial discrimination in the hiring of firefighters. The City is also in the midst of a pension reform process with the Police and Fire Pension Fund. The Office of General Counsel, citing the loss of these two trial attorneys and numerous upcoming deadlines in the pending cases, has determined that outside counsel with intimate knowledge of the four lawsuits is needed to carry these cases to final decisions. Therefore the bill authorizes the hiring of Cindy Laquidara of Akerman, LLP as special counsel at an hourly rate of $385, up to a maximum indebtedness of $150,000, to litigate the cases over the next several months and to advise as needed as the pension reform process moves forward.
Policy Impact Area: Outside legal counsel
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates up to $150,000 at a rate of $385/hour and provides for carry-over of the appropriation to the next fiscal year.
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